
 

 

 

 

  

St. John’s and St. Clement’s  
e 

School Values: Aspiration, Resilience, Creativity, Community, 

Kindness 

Friday 8th February 2019 

This Week’s News… 

 

Today started with the school’s Sign2Sing event in the hall, 

which was truly inspiring and has set off an earworm- it’s 

impossible to get ‘The Greatest Day’ out of your head once 

you have seen it sung and signed so beautifully! 

 

Engaging and enthusing our children in their learning is very 

important to us and this week has seen children becoming 

apostrophe surgeons in year 1 (fully kitted up!), an invasion of 

(imaginary) rats in drama work in year 3,  year 5 visiting 

Greenwich theatre, and Safer Internet Day 2019. 

 

Creative Reading Quest mannequin challenges have been 

entertaining us over the past few days, including an 

underwater reading session! So far Shonibare class are in the 

lead with the most quest points! 

 

Have a great weekend 

 

Mr Bell, Miss Crank and Mrs Harding 

 

Diary Dates 
 

Monday 11th February  

Smit class visit to The Science Museum 
 

Wednesday 13th February 

Lichtenstein class Rugby Megafest at Burgess Park 
 

Thursday 14th February 

Adopt a Chef project begins with Year 4 

Year 2 Bravery Day 
 

Friday 15th February 

Year 3 Ancient Roman Day 
 

Monday 18th – Friday 22nd February 2019 

School closed for half term 
 

Monday 25th February 

Year 3 Take One Picture event 
 

Tuesday 26th February and Wednesday 27th February 

Parents’ Evenings  NO CLUBS, JAM & GUMBOOTS ONLY 
 

Wednesday 27th February 

9am Online Safety Parent Café – all welcome 
 

Thursday 28th February 

Year 1 Natural History Museum 
 

Friday 7th March 

7.30-10.30 – PTFA Quiz Night - Teams of 4-6 people – 
details to follow 
 

Tuesday 12th March 

School photographs – individual and sibling groups 
 

Friday 22nd March – Friday 29th March 

Walker class Wick Court Farm Trip 
 

Tuesday 2nd April 

Kahlo class Pizza Express, Herne Hill 
 

Wednesday 3rd April 

Stowasser class Pizza Express, Kennington Lane 
 

Friday 5th April 2019  

End of Term Service at St John’s Church, 9:30am 
 

Tuesday 23rd April 2019 

Summer term starts for children 

After School clubs start 

 

 

 

. 

 

Today the whole school 

performed and filmed the 

sign2sing song that we 

have been working so 

hard on. It was heart-

warming and inspiring to 

see every child and adult 

in the school come 

together and sign to Take 

That’s ‘Greatest Day’. Take 

a look on the website or 

Twitter. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 visit the theatre to watch the Tempest 

 

Year 5 visited Greenwich Theatre to watch The 

Tempest. They were inspired by the actors and have 

used some of what they saw to develop their 

characters for their performance next week. 

 

Class Assemblies 

Date Class 

10.10am Friday 15th Feb Year 1 Stowasser Class 

10.35am Friday 22nd March Year 3 Gormley Class 

10.35 am Friday 29th March Year 4 Smit Class 
 

 

Parent Café for Online Safety 

On Wednesday 27th February at 9am we are hosting a 

parent café on online safety led by the Southwark 

Safeguarding Lead Trainer - Charlotte Kathe. The 

workshop will focus on e-safety and how to keep children 

safe online. The main focus will be on e-safety especially 

gaming, video platforms like YouTube and social media 

and the opportunities and risks associated with that. There 

will also be the opportunity to ask questions about current 

online issues children are facing at home. 

 

 

 

  

 

Hearing Resource Base Boccia Festival 

Sun Kim class had a great time at the Damilola Taylor 

Centre learning the rules of Boccia and eventually 

coming third in the tournament. Well done 

everyone! 

 

 

 

On Tuesday it was Safer Internet day. This year’s theme 

is ‘Together for a Better Internet’ and how consent 

works in an online context. The children explored how 

young people ask, give and receive consent online. 

This could be in their friendships or relationships, how 

they take and share images and videos of how they 

manage their privacy and data. 

www.saferinternetday.org.uk 

 

 

Reading Quest One- Mannequin Challenge 

   

    
 

 

http://www.saferinternetday.org.uk/


 

  

 
 

 

 

Government Funding for Schools 

We are aware that the number of parents contributing toward school trips and events has declined recently.  We 

completely understand the financial pressures already faced by many families.  With this in mind, we ask you to 

please consider checking your eligibility for funding, which will allow us to support you financially when paying for 

trips and events. 

Examples of additional funding provision 

Our school uses the funding to improve the quality of education and experiences. This could include support and 

training from specialists such as the Educational Psychologist or Speech and Language Therapist, adapted 

provision or interventions, class trips, music tuition, after school clubs, visitors to school, family support from our 

Early Help Manager (list not exhaustive).  

To find out whether you have a statutory entitlement to Free School Meals for your child, and hence whether SJSC 

would receive additional funding, please fill in the details requested on the link below.  However, before you apply, 

please read the Criteria for Eligibility* below 

https://pps.lgfl.org.uk/ 

If you are interested in applying but would prefer not to use the online link please reply to this E-mail to let us 

know and we will send a paper form home to you. 

*Criteria for Eligibility 

Your child is eligible for free school meals funding if you’re in receipt of one of the following benefits: 

 Universal Credit with an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400 

 Income Support 

 Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

 Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guarantee element of Pension Credit 

 Working Tax Credit run-on (paid for the four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit) 

 Child Tax Credit (with no Working Tax Credit) with an annual income of no more than £16,190 

The additional money is available from central government for every child, whose parent is receiving one of the 

benefits listed above. 

Attendance 
It is very important that children attend school every day.  

This week, well done to WALKER class. 

Year Artist Attendance 

R O’Keeffe 94.1% 

R Stik 95.7% 

1 Kahlo 92.9% 

1 Stowasser 96.3% 

2 Van Gogh 97.3% 

2 Kusama 94.3% 

3 Kandinsky 96.1% 

3 Gormley 87.3% 

4 Monet 92.1% 

4 Smit 95.7% 

5 Lichtenstein 93.6% 

5 Walker 98.5% 

6 Shonibare 97.0% 

6 Banksy 95.3% 

 

 

https://pps.lgfl.org.uk/

